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Thursday, November 7, 2019

Stated Meeting, continued


JOHNSTOWN CITY COUNCIL 
BUDGET WORKSHOP MINUTES

Thursday, November 7, 2019
City Council met in a stated session for the general transaction of business.  

Mayor Frank Janakovic called the meeting to order at 5:16 p.m.    
The following members of Council were present:

Mr. Britt, Mayor Janakovic, Reverend King, Mrs. Mock, Mrs. Stanton, 

Mr. Vitovich, Mr. Williams (7).
Robert Ritter, Finance Director/Acting City Manager; and Deborah Grass, Act 47 Coordinator, were also present.
Mr. Williams referred to a letter he authored regarding the $597,000 in the Budget being used for a restricted fund, which he noted was inconsistent with the two adopted recovery plans, and more specifically, the exit plan with regard to developing and monitoring the budget.  He stated, beginning in 2018 and beyond, it became mandatory that the City develop budgets without the use of unrestricted reserved funds and, if necessary, increase taxes and reduce expenses to address structural deficits.  Mr. Williams further stated the only way this could be legally done would be to amend the recovery plan to remove that language. 

Ms. Grass recalled that the language was amended to state that the City was required to phase out the use of reserve funds over the next two years, but she will check into the matter further.  She recommended three options for raising revenue, including a one-mill increase that would raise approximately $125,000; an increase in the EIT from 1.5 to 1.6 that would raise $120,000; or an increase in the deed transfer fee of 1.5 percent that would raise $140,000.    

Mr. Williams suggested that the amended recovery plan and the exit plan be reviewed with regard to the matter.
Ms. Grass noted there was a preliminary plan, a public hearing was held, amendments were made, and then final adoption by ordinance.  She further noted that the LST would be gone upon Act 47 in 2021.   

There was discussion regarding last year's deficit, which Ms. Grass noted may have been due to staffing positions not being filled for the entire year and the health insurance estimate being a little better than anticipated.  Mr. Williams noted overtime was an issue.  There was further discussion regarding the discrepancies in the budget.  

Ms. Grass noted the new bond was saving the City approximately $350,000 and MMO decreased $200,000.  Mr. Ritter commented on the major increases for 2020 including the two percent in salaries and wages and seven percent for hospitalization.  He discussed higher deductibles being offered to younger employees and commented that larger companies self-insure up to a certain dollar amount, after which insurance would kick in and cover the rest.  
Mayor Janakovic discussed the LST tax rate being the same for someone earning $20,000 as it is for someone earning $100,000.  Ms. Grass commented that Mike Foreman would be in contact with either Mayor Janakovic or Mr. Ritter with regard to scheduling dates for discussion to facilitate the exit and to provide sustainability once the City exits.   
Mrs. Stanton had suggested before that department heads be present for discussion of revenue and expenditures for their departments.  Mr. Ritter noted that all department directors had approved their budgets.  There was discussion with regard to the handhelds purchased to ticket on the spot.  Ms. Grass will compose a revised fee schedule and make recommendations.  Mr. Williams suggested that those recommendations should be in the form of proposals or ordinances for Council to review and adopt. 
Ms. Grass suggested an update for the handheld software and would look into obtaining a grant from DCED to upgrade technology.   
There was discussion with regard to a lack of City codes enforcement.  Mayor Janakovic commented that Mr. Dubnansky is on top of the problem and was gradually making an impact.  
Mr. Williams reminded Council that it did not pass a budget by December 31, 2018, and that if a budget is not passed by the end of December 31, 2019, the City would not shut down, but it would have to start all over, that Bill No. 37 dies as of December 31.  

There was discussion with regard to the turf management fee for Sargent's Stadium at the Point, the Solicitor's retainer fee, and the sewage project line item expenses as they pertain to being properly located in the budget.
Mayor Janakovic commented that John Dubnansky was "doing a very good job with the HUD funds",  that he's been getting HUD to rethink some things and give the City the benefit of the doubt with regard to use of the money. 

Mrs. Stanton reiterated that department heads should be present at some of the meetings to provide updates.

  NEXT SCHEDULED MEETING
Wednesday, November 20, 2019, Regular Meeting

RECESS/ADJOURNMENT

                         The meeting adjourned at 6:30 p.m.
